TRUESDALE BOARD OF ALDERMEN MEETING
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING
08/14/2024

The Truesdale Board of Aldermen held a regular board meeting on Wednesday, August 14, 2024, 5:30 p.m. at the Truesdale City Hall located at 109 Pinckney Street, Truesdale, MO. The meeting started at 5:30 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Roll call was requested: Alderman Mike Thomas-Present, Alderman Joe Brooks-present, Alderman Kari Hartley -present, and Alderman Justin Naranjo- present. The City Treasurer reported that a quorum is present.  Also attending the meeting for Truesdale were Mayor Jerry Cannon, City Attorney Amber Bargen, Public Works Lead Steve Harlan, Chief of Police Casey Doyle, Administrative Assistant Elise Morris and City Treasurer Missy Bachamp. The guests in attendance were John Choinka (Choinka Municipal Services), Donna Coss Hernandez (Taqueria El Tapanco de Don Chilo), Ubaldo Coss (Taqueria El Tapanco de Don Chilo), Jack Underwood (Warren County Record). 

Mayor Cannon called the meeting to order. 
Alderman Thomas made the motion to approve the agenda with the addition of the Liquor License for Taqueria El Tapanco de Don Chilo second by Alderman Hartley. Motion passed with 4 ayes. 

Alderman Thomas made the motion to approve the consent agenda, second by Alderman Brooks. Motion passed with 4 ayes. 

Citizens Participation: 
There were no Citizens in participation

Comments from Mayor Cannon: 
Mayor Cannon reported there was a representative from Ann Wagner’s office that visited with him and her office wanted to know in what ways they could assist the City of Truesdale. He spoke about the grant writing process; they would help and send a letter along with the grant application. Mayor Cannon stated they went to lunch at Olivers and drove around the city and he listened to what the mayor had to say. 

Mayor Cannon stated he had an irate visit from Mr. Horton about the Haas project and no silk fencing. Mayor Cannon put him in touch with Bart Korman and has had no contact from Mr. Horton since.

Mayor Cannon stated that the city received a letter from DNR, and our water is in good shape with them.  

Mayor Cannon stated that Shawn from TR Hughes would be pouring concrete on Cynthia drive and those houses would be the next ones built.

Mayor Cannon spoke about “Pack the Bus” event on October 12, 2024, from 9am to 12pm. Dr. Klingsmith and Mr. Weeks would both be there and hoped all the Alderman would be able to attend. Mayor Cannon asked Jack if he could put it in the paper and Alderman Thomas said he would announce it on the radio.  

Comments from the Board of Aldermen: 
There were no comments from the board of Alderman. 

Update on the Grants:
Sewer Grant:  Nothing to report on the Sewer Grant

USDA: Chief Doyle reported that the truck has had many good comments. 

Reports from Departments, Boards, and Committee: 
Building Inspector (Contracted):   
John Choinka provided the list of building permits that have been issued to Elise and he said he had a few more to drop off. He was waiting on three more form McBride.

Public Works: 
Steve reported that the valve on Laura and Smith if it was broken would cost $4300.00 to fix.

Steve stated that Branze was supposed to start on Smith Street on Monday August 19, 2024. Tuesday August 20, 2024, they would fix the valve on Laura & Smith Street. 

Steve stated that the Public Works Truck was nice, and he was looking into getting running boards put on it and a spray liner for the truck bed to keep all the salt from resting the bed like it has done to the dump truck. 
Steve stated that they worked on the lady in Heritage Hills who complained about a water leak, and they found nothing. The city has gone above and beyond to show there is no water leak. 
City Attorney:  
There was nothing new to report at this time. 
 
Police Department:  
Chief Doyle reported the following:
SRO King has completed his third training, so he should be able to start teaching this curriculum in January.
 
Treasurer:  
Missy had nothing to report at this time.

City Clerk: (as reported by Mayor Cannon)
Mayor Cannon asked for the Sempke invoice to be paid. Alderman Thoams made the motion to pay the Sempke invoice of $10,378.50 second by Alderman Hartley. With a roll call vote as follows, Alderman Naranjo-yes, Alderman Brooks-yes, Alderman Hartley-yes, Alderman Thomas-yes. Motion passed 4 yes/0 no votes.
Asked we would look at 401 Sandra about his water issue. 

Mayor Cannon asked for PGAV invoice to be paid. Alderman Thomas made the motion to pay the PGAV invoice of $3825.00 second by Alderman Hartley. With a roll call vote as follows, Alderman Thomas-yes, Alderman Hartley-yes, Alderman Naranjo-yes, Alderman Brooks-yes. Motion passed with a 4 yes/ 0 no vote.
Mayor Cannon asked that the Lewis and Bade invoice be paid. Alderman Thomas made the motion to pay the Lewis and Bade invoice of $6070.00 second by Alderman Hartley. With a roll call vote as follows, Alderman Brooks-yes, Alderman Hartley-yes, Alderman Thomas-yes, Alderman Naranjo-yes. Motion passed with a 4 yes/ 0 no vote.

Mayor Cannon asked Donna Coss Hernanadez and Ubaldo Coss to speak. They asked for a liquor license for their restaurant Taqueria El Tapanco de Don Chilo they would be picking up their license from the State. They thanked the city for letting them open their restaurant here. 
Alderman Thomas made the motion to grant Taqueria El Tapanco de Don Chilo a liquor license pending they bring the State license to City Hall, and we can issue that when the City Clerk returns, second by Alderman Naranjo. With a roll call vote as follows, Alderman Thomas-yes, Alderman Hartley-yes, Alderman Naranjo-yes, Alderman, Alderman Brooks-yes. Motion passed with a 4 yes/ 0 no vote.

Mayor Cannon stated that Connie Hall wanted a variance for a fence to exceed to here front part of property. She is in a wheelchair and there are dogs that go to the bathroom in here yard and then she tracks it in her home. Just to the front of the property line. 
Elsa had stated in her letter that the ordinance reads differently, and we need to look at and make sure it is right. Amber said she would look at that ordinance and make changes and bring it back to the board.  Alderman Thomas made the motion to approve the plans for Connie Hall as submitted second by Alderman Brooks. With roll call vote as follows, Alderman Hartley-yes, Alderman Brooks-yes, Alderman Naranjo-yes, Alderman Thomas-yes. Motion passed with a 4 yes/ 0 no vote.

Mayor Cannon stated that there was an average of 74 cars a day. He feels there will be more traffic after school starts.

Mayor Cannon stated that Pathfinders use the Mary Lou Center 2025 for their camp and charge them for one day pay rate of $125.00 per week for a total of $250.00. Rich Black and Elsa have a great working relationship and feel they would coordinate the storing of items. Mayor Cannon said that this was something Elsa could approve of.

Mayor Cannon stated that Holy Rosary School utilizes the Mary Lou Center for a reunification center in case of emergency. They discussed that the church is too close to the school. Chief Doyle 
Agreed that the building would be a great resource for that purpose. Alderman Thoams made the motion to let Holy Rosary School utilize the Mary Lou Center as a reunification center in case of emergency second by Alderman Hartley. With a roll call vote as follows, Alderman Hartley-yes, Alderman Brooks-yes, Alderman Naranjo-yes, Alderman Thoams-yes. Motion passed with a 4 yes/ 0 no vote. 

Mayor Cannon stated that the Booneslick Regional Planning Commission invoice needs to be paid 100% Completion of the Comprehensive Plan. Alderman Thomas made the motion to pay The Booneslick Regional Planning Commission invoice of $10,000.00 second by Alderman Hartley. With a roll call vote as follows, Alderman Brooks-yes, Alderman Thomas-yes, Alderman Naranjo-yes, Alderman Hartley-yes. Motion passed with 4 yes/0 no vote.

Mayor Cannon stated that the Tax Rate Public Hearing to set the tax Rate for 2024. 

Mayor Cannon spoke about the Chicken Ordinance and the new State ruling. Amber stated that this is overruling HOAs and Covenant with the land. The way our ordinance states so many feet from a property line and so many feet from a dwelling. Most lots in the subdivision would not be big enough for chickens. Amber is looking into this to see if we need to update our ordinance. 

Planning and Zoning:  
Alderman Hartley reported next Wednesday was the meeting and John with PGAV would be there with the first draft. Linda from BSRP we decided to meet with her quarterly unless something needs to be addressed.
Committee Reports:
TAC- August 22, 2024, at 11:00am, Chamber-Nothing to report, UEC-nothing to report, EDC-Membership is growing new board members, 40-50 people, BSRP- Newsletter Events -UCC car seat safety event. 
At this time Mayor Cannon asked for a closed session. Alderman Thomas motion to go into closed session at 6:29pm second by Alderman Hartley. All in favor.
Mayor Cannon asked to open session at 6:48 pm Alderman Thomas made the motion to go back to open session second by Alderman Naranjo all in favor. 
Being no other business brought to the Board, Alderman Thomas made a motion to adjourn the meeting, second by Alderman Brooks. Meeting adjourned at 6:49 pm.
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